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Shannon,

| just wanted to follow up on our phone conversation from yesterday afternoon. Regarding the request for a site
inspection the operator and the Division are fine with setting that up. There is, however, one item that is out of the
Division's jurisdiction and that is air quality standards. Because of our lack of jurisdiction, we will not be able to
accommodate you taking an air sample from any of the mine ventilation boreholes. We will be able to look at the
proposed Sunset Trail expansion area and the reclamation progression at the site. As we discussed, given our various
schedules and the Independence Day Holiday, we will need to conduct the inspection next week on either Thursday or
Friday (6/21 or 6/22). We can meet early next week to go over an inspection plan so we maximize our time in the field.

With regards to the Informal Conference, by Rule we are required to hold the conference on or before 7/2/2018. That
said, if all parties agree, we can hold it at a later date. As we discussed, the last week in July or first week in August
appears to be a good time for the conference. We can work on a date when we talk next week, as we will need to
reserve a space and we are required to publish a notice of the conference at least two weeks before the conference.

If you can let me know ASAP regarding next week's inspection and a good time to meet to work on an inspection plan |
would appreciate it. Please let me know if you have any additional questions. Thanks and have a great day.

James R Stark
Coal Program Director
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